IHG/PMP.

January 10th, 1959.

Dear Dr. Cross,

re: Jaundice in Premature Babies.

I am very pleased to let you have two of my visual scales for estimating the degree of jaundice in infants.

I am also enclosing a copy of a letter that I wrote to Dr. Bryan Bower some months ago because it contains instructions for the use of the scale and also defines its limitations.

If you find the scale as useful as we do I hope that you will let me know so that I can approach the firm who made it for me. I have practically used up all my initial stock and I shall have to get a further batch of them made if anybody else is likely to be interested.

Yours sincerely.

Consultant Paediatrician.

Dr. V. Mary Crosse, Sorrento Maternity Hospital, 15, Wake Green Road, Moseley, Birmingham, 13, ROUP 25 BIRMINGHAM (SELLY OAK) HOSPITAL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

SORRENTO MATERNITY HOSPITAL 15 WAKE GREEN ROAD MOSELEY

Telephone SOUth 2921 BIRMINGHAM 13

7th January, 1959.

Dr. I.H.Gossett, Vigo House, Bidford Road, Northampton.

Dear Dr. Gossett,

Dr. Ben Wood of Loveday Street Maternity Hospital, tells me that you have lent him an apparatus for measuring the level of bilirubin without taking blood.

As we are trying to do some work on bilirubin with Dr. Wood he suggested that I should write to you to see if you could lend me one also! If you could I should be delighted because we are so tired of pricking 2 pounders daily.

Yours sincerely,

V. Mary Crosse.